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As you are all very aware, same sex marriage is now legal in Tennessee, and The Episcopal Church, in its 
78th General Convention in the summer of 2015, has authorized liturgies to celebrate and bless the 

marriages of same sex couples. This came as a shock to some, a relief and celebration to some, and an 
expected result to others. 

This was the fifth General Convention in which I have served. The respect and even admiration towards 
one another from people who have very different beliefs and stances on issues of sexuality was incredible. 
We are a church that accepts and welcomes all people. We are also a church committed to all people, and 
committed to justice, and that results in disagreements among people of good faith. This section of one of 
the enabling resolutions (A054) makes this clear: 

Resolved, That this convention honor the theological diversity of this Church in regard to matters of 

human sexuality; and that no bishop, priest, deacon or lay person should be coerced or penalized in any 

manner, nor suffer any canonical disabilities, as a result of his or her theological objection to or support 

for the 78th General Convention's action contained in this resolution. 

We honor the theological diversity of this Church in regard to matters of human sexuality - as well as 
many other matters. 

My hope and prayer is that one of the great gifts of our church - the diversity of people, opinions, stances, 
beliefs, and practices - is not only accepted, but strongly embraced as that which enables us to be the 
faithful community of followers of Jesus that we strive to be. 

Three years ago, when The Episcopal Church authorized the use of liturgies for blessing same sex unions, 
we undertook a process with a task force to discuss how we as a diocese would implement this. That 

process seems to have worked very well, so as I have stated in various settings - post-General Convention 
gatherings, Clergy Conference, Bishop and Council meetings, and Standing Committee meetings, my 

intention is for us to use a very similar process to implement the use of liturgies to celebrate and bless 
same sex marriages. 

Therefore, after extensive prayer, conversation, and with hope for the future, I approve the provisional use 
of the liturgies authorized for same sex marriage in the Diocese of East Tennessee beginning the First 
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